





إدارة الامتحانات والاختبارات

قسم الامتحانات العامة

امتحان شهادة الدراسة التانوية العامة لعام ٢١-٢/التكميلي

مدة الامتحان: ٠٠: ٣ اليوم والتاريخ: الثلاثاء ٢٠٢/١/٤ رقم الجلوس: (وثيقة معمية/معدود) المبحث: اللغة الانجليزية / خطة ٢٠٢١ فما قبل رقم المبحث: 206 الفيحث: الفياد التعليم الثانوي المهني الشامل + الفروع المهنية

اسم الطالب:

منحوظة مهمة: أجب عن الأسئلة الآتية جميعها وعدها (٣)؛ بحيث تكون إجابتك عن السؤال الأول على نموذج الإجابة (ورقة القارئ الضوئي)، وتكون إجابتك عن باقي الأسئلة على دفتر الإجابة، علمًا أنّ عدد صفحات الامتحان (٦).

Question One:

اختر رمز الإجابة الصحيحة في كل فقرة ممّا يأتي، ثمّ ظلّل بشكل غامق الدائرة التي تشير إلى رمز الإجابة في نموذج الإجابة (رمق القارئ الضوئي) فهو النموذج المعتمد (فقط) لاحتساب علامتك في هذا السؤال، علمًا بأن عدد فقراته (٣٥).

**For items (1-35), read each sentence carefully then choose from A, B, C or D the correct answer that completes each sentence.

- 1) If you get an interview for a job, you will need to show that you have good listening skills and a clear speaking voice. You will also need to show that you can think quickly and that you are able to concentrate for long periods of time. If you are successful, it is a secure and rewarding job. It is a very responsible job. I am aware that if I translate things badly, it could affect an important law or trade agreement between countries. However, you get a huge feeling of satisfaction when you know that people understand everything that you translate.
 - An interpreter gets a great feeling of satisfaction when he / she -----.
 - A) has good listening skills
 - B) has a clear speaking voice
 - C) knows that people understand everything that he / she translates
 - D) is able to concentrate for long periods of time
- 2) My job now involves going to important conferences and seminars around the world. When a person speaks in English at a conference, I listen to what they say through headphones. I then translate into Arabic while the speaker is talking. I give the translation through headphones to other people at the meeting. This means that anyone in the room who speaks Arabic can understand what people are saying. It is a very responsible job. I am aware that if I translate things badly, it could affect an important law or trade agreement between countries.
 - The sentence in the above text which states the effect of bad translation is -----.
 - A) My job now involves going to important conferences and seminars around the world
 - B) When a person speaks in English at a conference, I listen to what they say through headphones
 - C) I give the translation through headphones to other people at the meeting
 - D) I am aware that if I translate things badly, it could affect an important law or trade agreement between countries

SEE PAGE TWO....

| | PAGE | E TWO | |
|--|------------------------------------|----------------------------|------------------------|
| 3) We're having an ex | xamination in tomo | rrow. | |
| A) geometry | B) philosopher | C) polymath | D) effect |
| 4) The painters | many fine works of art. | | |
| A) produce | B) production | C) productive | D) product |
| 5) My parents have h | een the most moon! | a in 1:C. | |
| A) chemist | een the most people B) influential | c in my life. C) physician | D) arithmetic |
| 6) A can separat | e a medicine into its com | nonents | |
| A) mathematician | B) dominate | C) chemist | D) scales |
| 7) The teacher examin | ed the students in the | lesson | |
| A) negotiate | B) patient | C) conflict | D) previous |
| 8) After lengthy talks | the two sides finally read | ahad a | |
| A) invention | B) youth | | D)1 |
| | D) youth | C) compromise | D) succeed |
| 9) After the talk, there | will be a chance for you | to about anything y | zon don't zamdonoton 1 |
| A) shake hands | B) ask questions | C) make a mistake | D) earn respect |
| 10) People who respec | t themselves quickly | of others | |
| A) shake hands | e diemserves quiekly | B) ask questions | |
| C) earn the respect | | D) join a company | |
| , | | D) John a company | |
| 11) Marwa finds her w | ork exciting and | | |
| A) translation | B) qualifications | C) headphones | D) rewarding |
| 12) We installed an ala | rm to keep the house | | |
| A) secure | B) interpreter | C) regional | D) comings |
| • |) | C) regional | D) seminar |
| 13) My father lov Bashir very interesting | ves exploring historical R | Roman ruins will certainly | y find a visit to Qasr |
| A) who | B) when | C) which | D) where |
| 14) The Olympic Game | es were held in London in | n 2012 CE | |
| - The correct cleft s | entence that emphasisa | s the information in bol | a :_ |
| A) in 2012 CE that the | ne Olympic Games were | held in London | u 15 |
| B) It is in 2012 CE t | hat the Olympic Games | were held in London | |
| C) It was in 2012 CE | that the Olympic Games | were held in London | |
| D) It in 2012 CE that | the Olympic Games wer | re held in London | |
| | | | |
| 15) The cake my 1 | mother made tasted really | y great. | |
| A) who | B) that | C) when | D) where |
| | | | PAGE THREE |

| | PAGE | THREE | |
|----------------------|---|---|----------------------|
| 16) It 11 I | o.m. when I stopped working. | | |
| A) be | B) is | C) was | D) been |
| 17) The heat m | ade the journey unpleasant. | | |
| - I ne correc | ct cleft sentence that emphas | sises the information i | n bold is |
| R) It was use | heat which made the journey at that made the journey unpl | unpleasant | |
| C) It was the | heat which makes the journey | easant | |
| D) It is the he | eat which made the journey ur | nnleasant | |
| | J 32220 J 422 | promotite | |
| 18) I like Geogr | raphy most of all. | | |
| - The correct | cleft sentence that emphasi | ses the information in | bold is |
| A) The subject | et that I like most of all is Geo | graphy | |
| C) That the cu | et I like most of all was Geographicat I liked most of all is G | aphy | |
| D) That I like | bject I liked most of all is Ge most of all is the Geography | eography | |
| -) 111110 | most of all is the deography | | |
| 19) "Physician" | is an old-fashioned word | means "doctor". | |
| A) when | B) who | C) where | D) which |
| 20) Pasha could | not find however 1.1 | | |
| - If only she | not find her way round the ci | ty very easily. | |
| A) has | B) have had | C) had had | TD) 1 1 |
| , | D) navo nad | C) had had | D) had |
| 21) Jabir Ib | n Hayyan did his research wa | as Irag. | |
| A) The person | who | B) It is the country | y which |
| C) The country | y where | D) It was the country which | |
| 22) I wish I had a | lone more work for my exam | | |
| - This sentence | e means that | • | |
| | much work for my exam | B) I did much wor | k for my avom |
| C) I had done | much work for my exam | D) I do much work | |
| | | , = = = =============================== | at 101 my Oralli |
| 23) Yaser has los | | | |
| - Ine sentence | that has a similar meaning | | |
| C) If only he h | ad been more careful | | 't been more careful |
| C) If Only he ha | ad more careful | D) If only he be m | ore careful |
| M) I don't Ima | harrita /1 * 1 * | | |
| | how to use this machine. above can be rewritten as | | |
| A) If only I had | known how to use this mach | ina | |
| B) If only I did | n't know how to use this mac | hine | |
| C) If only I kno | w how to use this machine | | |
| D) If only I kne | w how to use this machine | | |

PAGE FOUR

| 25) If only A) is | it the s | ummer holidays. (but it B) are | isn't- I'm at school) C) was | D) be |
|---|---|--|---|-----------------------------------|
| 26) I stayed A) didn't | l late at work t stay | x and missed the last bus B) stayed | . I wish I late. C) hadn't stayed | D) had stayed |
| 27) Huda w A) able | as too busy | to visit us yesterday. I w B) has been | ish she to come C) is able | e. D) had been able |
| 28) Ibrahim A) only | was right ar | nd I was wrong. I I B) wish | had listened to him. C) if | D) if only |
| 29) If childs A) don't p | en out olay | side, they get overweigh B) doesn't play | t. C) didn't play | D) hasn't played |
| 30) If it rain A) would | | he match. B) cancelled | C) cancels | D) will cancel |
| 31) If Ashra A) will no C) have b | ot have been | up early, he late fo | or work. B) won't have D) wouldn't have | been |
| first cart | on –neutral | hich began its developm zero – waste artific B), /; /. | cially –created city. | |
| 33) Do you (A) envent | hink the who | eel was the most importa B) invention / ? | nnt ever C) invantion / . | D) invension / ? |
| A) renewa B) the city C) the ene | s, renewable ble energy s will run ent rgy renewab | has the correct order of the content of the correct order of the cources run will entirely direly on renewable energing the sources entirely will run on energy entirely of the cources. | will, city, the, on) on the city gy sources un on city | s below is |
| A) I would B) Throug towels C) The ser | I very much hout my stay | epresents a conclusion to like to visit Paris again a y, I experienced some no e improved, but it didn't estaurant to anyone intere | and I enjoyed the view egative aspects of ser detract from a fairly | w very much rvice such as lack of |
| | | | | |

SEE PAGE FIVE....

PAGE FIVE

Question Two:

Read the following texts carefully, and then in your ANSWER BOOKLET answer all the questions that follow each text. Your answers should be based on the two texts.

(50 points)

Text One: (25 points)

Ibn Bassal was a writer, a scientist and an engineer who lived in Al-Andalus in the eleventh century CE. He worked in the court of Al-Ma'mun .His great passion was botany. Ibn Bassal was a practical man and all of his writing came from his own 'hands-on' experience of working the land. One of the many things which Ibn Bassal achieved was A Book of Agriculture. The book consisted of sixteen chapters which explain how best to grow trees, fruit and vegetables, as well as herbs and sweet-smelling flowers; perhaps the most famous chapter of all was the one that described how to treat different types of soil. He designed water pumps and new systems for irrigating plants.

The influence of Ibn Bassal's book was enormous. As farmers down the generations followed his instructions and advice, the land became wonderfully fertile and produced more than enough food for the fast-growing population. The irrigation systems that he and his followers put in place are still in evidence in Spain. Although his name is not widely known, Ibn Bassal's legacy to the world has been great.

1. Where did Ibn Bassal live? When?

(4 points)

2. Quote the sentence which shows where all Ibn Bassal's writing came from.

(5 points)

3. How many chapters did A book of Agriculture consist of?

(4 points)

4. What does the most famous chapter of Ibn Bassal's book describe?

(4 points)

5. Find a word in the text which means "supplying land with water so that the crops and plants will grow". (4 points)

6. What were the two benefits for farmers who followed Ibn Bassal's instructions?

(4 points)

PAGE SIX

Text Two: (25 points)

In this report, we will look at the countries that Jordan trades with and what goods <u>it</u> exports and imports. First, let's look at exports. Jordan is rich in potash and phosphate, and the extraction industry for these minerals is one of the largest in the world.

Not surprisingly, two of Jordan's largest exports are chemicals and fertilisers. Pharmaceuticals and other industries represent 30% of Jordan's Gross Domestic Product (GDP), and 75% of Jordan's pharmaceuticals are exported. However, the majority (65%) of the economy is dominated by services, mostly travel and tourism. Most of Jordan's exports go to Iraq, the USA, India and Saudi Arabia.

Now let's look at imports. Unlike some other countries in the Middle East, Jordan does not have large oil or gas reserves. For that reason, Jordan has to import oil and gas for its energy needs. Its other main imports are cars, medicines and wheat. In 2013 CE, 23.6% of Jordan's imports were from Saudi Arabia. This was followed by the EU, with 17.6% of its imports. Other imports have come from China and the United States.

1. Most of Jordan's exports mainly go to four countries. Write two of these countries down.

(4 points)

- 2. What is the percentage that services, especially travel and tourism, represent of Jordan's economy? (4 points)
- 3. Jordan is rich in two minerals. Write them down.

(4 points)

4. What does the underlined pronoun "it" refer to?

(4 points)

- 5. Quote the sentence which indicates the country that supplied Jordan with most of its imports in 2013. (5 points)
- 6. What are the main four goods that Jordan has to import from different countries?

(4 points)

Ouestion Three:

Writing: (10 points)

In your ANSWER BOOKLET, write a composition of about $\underline{80}$ words on ONE of the following:

- 1. A visit you have made to a museum or an art exhibition gallery. When and where was it and what did you enjoy the most? What are the benefits of such visits to people and to countries?
- 2. An informal letter to a friend describing your dream job. Describe what your dream job requires you to do and what you aren't allowed to do at work. Give reasons that make you choose this kind of job.

THE END

| 2 | | | 14 Cast * 650 | | ارة الامتحانات والاختر نسم الامتحانات العام | |
|---|--|--|--|--|---|-----------|
| التكميلي (2) | آ لعام ۲۱ - ۲ <i>۱</i> | نوبة العامة | لدراسة الثا | | , | |
| | (*) | محمية/معنود) | | , an alma Or | , | |
| | اليوم والتار رقم الجلو | المبحث: 207 النموذج: (١) | ۲۰۱۹+۲۰۰) ْرَقُّم رقم | ع الأكأديمية | بحث: اللغة الانجليزية/ ــرع: جميع القرو م الطالب: | الف اس |
| ل الأول على نموذج الإجابة | ن إجابتك عن السؤا | (٣)؛ بحيث تكور | جميعها وعددها | ن الأسئلة الآتيا | حوظة مهمة: أجب ع | <u>مد</u> |
| فحات الامتحان (٦). | | | | | | |
| Question One: | | | 26 | | | -, |
| الى رمز الإجابة في نموذج | . الدائرة التي تشير | لآأ، بشكا، غامة | ระสา เป็นประส | ä te ä ä | | 21 |
| ي، علمًا بأن عدد فقراته (٣٥). | | | | | | |
| | | | | | , | |
| * For items (1-35), re answer. | ad each one c | arefully the | n choose from | m A, B, C | or D the correct | ŧ |
| 1) In some countries, a students can use to information, record group work. Teach either about their own - The underlined pto A) access B) b | he tablets to ing interviews ers can perhap wn lives or as it he to he he to he he to he | do tasks su and creatin s ask their f they were s ext above ca | ch as showing diagrams. Students to someone famous | ng photogra Fablets are intart writing ous. d by | aphs, researching ideal for pair and an <u>online diary</u> | g d |
| 2) Many people are extrue. They say that not so sure. They was In addition, they was passwords and secure. The underlined line. A) opposition | our lives will ant to keep con wonder what writy settings. The nking word in | be easier and trol of their would happene dream count the text ab | d more comformation own lives and the criminal of the company of t | ortable. <u>How</u> l their own the last managed ome a night | wever, others are hings. to access their mare! | e |
| 3) To inform A) send | mation is to giv B) monitor | e the results | of your researC) present | arch in a pre | sentation. D) compare | |
| 4) Public areas and buil A) access | dings are now B) accesses | more | to peopl C) accessibil | e with disab ity | ilities. D) accessible | |
| 5) You must wear a A) prosthetic | B) equipment | | ou're the driv C) seat belt | | enger. D) waterproof | |
| | | | | | | |

SEE PAGE TWO...

PAGE TWO

| 6) I avoid drinks whichA) artifice | h are pro B) artificially | - | my main meals. D) artificial |
|---|-------------------------------------|-----------------------------------|---|
| 7) Abeer teaches Maths A) mathematician | | • | |
| 8) Ali is very good with A) polymath | , | • | |
| 9) Good is 6 A) nutrition | _ | are to make a quick C) dominance | - |
| 10) Several errors in the A) corrected | _ | | |
| 11) Polite children who A) make a start | | | |
| 12) The land became wo A) fertilise | _ | - | = |
| 13) People n A) have been used | | • | |
| 14) Khalid had his new A) is translated | | | |
| | • | | ball match at the stadium. thing D) were watching |
| 16) It is for his work in A) who | - | Al-Kindy is espe C) where | • |
| 17) Jordanian children (A) earlier | can leave school on B) the earliest | • | |
| 18) Could you tell me A) how many | these new B) who | chairs cost, please C) how | ? D) how much |
| 19) Do you mind explain A) what | ining the B) which | • | |
| 20) It that kid A) has believed | _ | _ | - |

PAGE THREE

| A) has been proved | | r concentration. C) have been proved | D) had proved |
|--|---|---|---|
| 22) Fatima wishes s A) were | he older t B) had | o participate in the poetry C) is | competition. D) has been |
| - The sentence v A) Before Lina too B) Before Lina wer C) Before Lina had | which has a similar k medical training co nt back home, she ha taken medical traini | s in France and then she meaning to the one above ourses in France, she went d taken medical training on courses in France, she took medical training of | t back home. courses in France. went back home. |
| 24) "We were paint - The sentence v A) Marwan told Ali B) Marwan told Ali C) Marwan told Ali | ting our living room which has a similar to it that they were pain that they have been that they were paint | | te is |
| 25) The person who The sentence w A) The year when N B) The person who C) It was Naguib M | won Nobel Prize for hich emphasises the Naguib Mahfouz won won Nobel Prize for fahfouz who won No | r Literature in 1988 was e underlined words is: n Nobel Prize for Literature Literature in 1988 was N bel Prize for Literature in in 1988 was Nobel Prize | s Naguib Mahfouz. re was 1988. aguib Mahfouz. 1988. |
| The sentence wA) Reading plays isB) Reading detectivC) Reading plays is | thich has a similar ramore impressive that e stories is not as impless impressive than | pressive than reading pressive than reading to the one above on reading detective stories pressive as reading plays. The reading detective stories as ive as reading plays. | e is S. |
| A) Could you explainB) Could you explainC) Could you explain | irect question of the n how I can reorder n how I could reorde n how can I reorder | | cally? lly? |

| PAGE F 28) They claim that technology makes our life The sentence which has a similar meaning A) Technology has claimed to make our life very B) Technology is claimed to make our life very C) Technology was claimed to make our life very D) Technology is claimed makes our life very | ery easy. g to the one above is ery easy. g easy. ery easy. |
|---|---|
| 29) I didn't check my car before leaving home The sentence which has a similar meaning A) If only I have checked my car before leaving B) If only I didn't check my car before leaving C) If only I check my car before leaving home D) If only I had checked my car before leaving 30) Before doctors decide how to treat patients . A) ,/ symptoms C) !/ simptoms | g to the one above is |
| 31) Treatment and medicines will taste as delicines. The underlined words in the sentence rhetorical devices: A) metaphor C) simile 32) The thing | above represent one of the followingB) onomatopoeiaD) personification |
| | |

33) The majority of the Jordanian economy is by services, mostly travel and tourism.

A) daminated

B) domenated

C) dominated

D) duminated

34) The sentence that has been written correctly is:

- A) When each side changes their position so that a little they have managed to compromise they can agree.
- B) When each side changes a little so that they can agree their position, they have managed to compromise.
- C) When a little each side changes their position so that they have managed to compromise, they can agree.
- D) When each side changes their position a little so that they can agree, they have managed to compromise.

PAGE FIVE

- 35) The correctly edited sentence is:
 - A) By working hard, you will earn the respect of your boss.
 - B) By working hard. You will iarn the respect of your boss.
 - C) By working hard; you will airn the respect of your boss.
 - D) By working hard, you will aern the respect of your boss.

Question Two: (50 points)

Read the following two texts carefully, and then in your ANSWER BOOKLET answer all the questions that follow each text. Your answers should be based on the texts.

Text One: (25 points)

In many countries, an increasing number of young people and adults are overweight or even obese. One reason for this is the growing popularity of fast food, which didn't use to be as common as it is now. Another big factor is lack of exercise. Modern technology has also played its part; we spend more and more time focusing on computer screens. Before the Internet was invented, nobody had dreamt of online shopping, but now we can buy almost anything without leaving the sofa.

Health experts have been warning about this trend for years, and their advice is clear. Adults should aim to exercise for at least two and a half hours every week; for children and teenagers the target should be at least an hour a day. This might not sound very much. However, recent research shows that less than 50% of the British population manages this. They recommend a mixture of activities. These should include moderate exercise, such as fast walking, and more strenuous exercise, like running. They also advise exercise that strengthens the muscles, for example sit-ups. The more muscle we build, the more calories we burn, and the fitter we become. In addition, exercise is a great way to cope with stress.

- 1. The text states different reasons for higher rates of obesity. Write down three of these reasons. (6 points)
- 2. Mixture of activities is recommended by health experts to keep fit. Write down two examples of these activities. (6 points)
- 3. Write down the sentence which states that British people don't get enough exercise.

(4 points)

- 4. What is the minimum amount of exercise recommended for adults? (3 points)
- 5. Increasing awareness of obesity among children is the responsibility of the parents. Think of this statement and, in two sentences, write down your point of view.

(6 points)

SEE PAGE SIX...

PAGE SIX

Text Two: (25 points)

In England, almost 50% of school leavers go on to higher education. The figure has not always been as high as this. Before 1998 CE, higher education in the UK was completely free for UK citizens. Since then, tuition fees have been introduced. Most students borrow this money from the government. They don't have to repay it immediately. Instead, they pay it back slowly out of future savings.

Despite the high cost, most students choose to study away from home. For most young people, living away from home means borrowing even more money from the government. So why don't students choose to avoid debt by staying at home, where they don't have to pay rent? Most of them say that they want to move to the university of their choice, rather than the nearest one. Another strong motive is the desire to live in a new culture. Where do these students live? Many have rooms in halls of residence, especially in their first year; others rent flats or houses. A lucky minority live in property that their parents have bought for them. Most of them need to learn to cook, do their own washing and manage their time and money.

- 1. The text states three different places that students may live in when studying away from their homes. Write them down. (6 points)
- 2. Students who study away from their home should do some of the daily skills. Write down two of these skills. (6 points)
- 3. What does the underlined word (it) refer to? (4 points)
- 4. Find a word in the text which means "teaching, especially in small groups".

(3 points)

5. Students who choose to study abroad face different cultural challenges. Suggest three possible ways they can do to cope up with these challenges. (**6 points**)

Question Three: (10 points)

Free Writing:

In your ANSWER BOOKLET, write a composition of about 120 words on ONE of the following:

- 1. During the last 100 years, Jordan achieved huge advances in different fields mainly in health and education. Write an essay discussing the reasons of these advances and their impacts on Jordanian society.
- 2. Some people believe that the main purpose of education is to help the individual to become useful for society, while others believe it should help individuals to achieve their ambitions. Discuss both sides and give your opinion.

THE END

| 2 | | | F | حاتات والاختبارات متحانات العامة | |
|---|---|--------------------------------------|------------------------|---|------------|
| (2) التكميلي | امة لعام ٢١-٢/ | لة الثانوية الم | هادة الدراس | امتحان س | , |
| ان: ١٠٠ : ١٠ | | (وثيقة محمية/محدو | | | |
| خ: الثلاثاء ٤/١/٢٠٠ | 21 مدة الامتح) اليوم والتاري رقم الجلو | رقم المبحث: 08 رقم النموذج: (١ | , | اللغة الانجليزيية / ف جميع الفروع الأكاديمية / ذ ،: | * |
| ، الأول على نموذج الإجابة | تكون إجابتك عن السوال | وعددها (٣)؛ بحيث | َلَةُ الْآتِيةُ جميعها | همة: أجب عن الأسئا | ملحوظة م |
| | لإجابة، علمًا أنّ عدد صف | | | | |
| Question One: | | | | , , | ŕ |
| إلى رمز الإجابة في نموذج | غامق الدائرة التي تشير | تی، ثمّ ظلّل بشکل خ | ، كل فقرة ممّا يأ | الإجابة الصحيحة في | اختر رمن ا |
| ، عنمًا بأن عدد فقراته (١٥). | | | | | |
| * For items (1-15), reanswer. | | | | | |
| 1) I came across a - traditional crafts in a A) blog B) a | our modern-day so | her day which ciety. C) calculation | | sing the import D) filter | ance of |
| | | , | | • | |
| 2) Homoeopathy cannot A) risk B) s | | eeded to protect C) symptom | | | |
| 3) Brilliant students alv A) attend a course | ways of their B) spend time | teachers from (C) catch atte | | s. D) get an idea | |
| 4) The company is cert | ain to reinvest its p | profits | | | |
| A) produce | B) productively | C) production | n | D) productive | |
| 5) Many megaprojects sustainable living. | consist of c | ities, which wil | l be built acc | cording to princi | iples of |
| A) artificially-creatC) biological waste | | B) public tra D) negative | ~ | | |
| 6) Children oftenA) is used | computers better (B) use | than their parent C) were using | | D) had used | |
| 7) People have been usi | | nce they i | in the early 2 | | |
| A) have invented | B) invent | C) are invent | ted | D) were invented | ed |

PAGE TWO

| 8) My family and I moved to the city. | go camping one | ce a month, but we stopp | ped doing that when we |
|---------------------------------------|------------------------|-------------------------------------|------------------------|
| A) are used to | | B) use to | |
| C) used to | | D) aren't used to | |
| 9) Joining a gym can be | very tiring at first i | f you doing much | exercise. |
| A) used to | | B) were used to | |
| C) is used to | | D) aren't used to | |
| 10) We're late! By the t | ime we get to the ai | rport, the plane | |
| A) will have gone | B) go | C) went | D) had gone |
| 11) I think there'd be a | lot of children | - would love to have a cli | mbing wall in school. |
| A) which | B) when | C) who | D) where |
| 12) If all goes well, by J | June 2022, I r | ny university degree. | |
| A) finished | • | B) will have finished | |
| C) had finished | | D) have finished | |
| 13) "Shadi didn't like th | ne food in the restau | rant an hour ago." | |
| | | eaning to the one above | |
| | | 't liked the food in the res | |
| • | | ked the food in the restau | |
| | | liked the food in the rest | |
| D) Hazem told Aish | a that Shadi liked | the food in the restauran | t before an nour. |
| 14) Maher found study | | | |
| | _ | underlined words is: | |
| , | | s the most difficult at sch | |
| • | | udying Maths that Maher | |
| | | nd the most difficult at sch | |
| D) It was studying I | Maths that Maner 10 | ound the most difficult at | SCHOOL. |
| 15) Although megaproj because of th | | f size and cost man on a community. | ny of them have been |
| A) . / criticised | | B),/criticised | |
| C) . / critecised | | D), / creticised | |
| • | | | |

PAGE THREE

Question Two: (20 points)

Read the following text carefully, and then in your ANSWER BOOKLET answer all the questions that follow. Your answers should be based on the text.

Ten-year-old Adeeb al-Balooshi, from Dubai, is going to travel to seven countries on a tour which has been organised and funded by Sheikh Hamdan bin Mohammad, Crown Prince of Dubai. The boy caught Sheikh Hamdan's attention with his invention — a prosthetic limb for his father. The Sheikh has taken a special interest in the boy, and hopes the tour that he is sponsoring for Adeeb will give the young inventor more self-confidence and inspire other young Emirati inventors.

Adeeb got the idea for a special kind of prosthetic leg while he was at the beach with his family. His father, who wears an artificial leg, could not swim in the sea as he could not risk getting his leg wet. This inspired Adeeb to invent a waterproof prosthetic leg.

Adeeb is going to visit the USA, France, the UK, Ireland, Belgium, Italy and Germany, where he will be staying with relatives. However, while he is in Germany, Adeeb will not be spending all his time sightseeing. He will be working with a specialist doctor to build the appendage. He will also be attending a course on prosthetics and learning about different kinds of medical apparatus.

Adeeb has invented several other devices, including a tiny cleaning robot and a heart monitor, which is attached to a car seat belt. In the case of an emergency, rescue services and the driver's family will be automatically connected with the driver through this special checking device. He has also invented a fireproof helmet. This special equipment, which has a built-in camera system, will help rescue workers in emergencies.

- 1. Shiekh Mohammed is interested in helping Adeeb for two reasons. Write them down.

 (4 points)
- 2. Adeeb will be doing different things in Germany during his tour. Write down three of them.

 (6 points)
- 3. Quote the sentence which states what inspired Adeeb to invent a waterproof prosthetic leg. (2 points)
- 4. Find a word in the text that means "the technical equipment or machinery needed for a particular purpose." (2 points)
- 5. What does the underlined pronoun "where" refer to? (2 points)
- 6. "He who has health has hope; and who has hope, has everything." Think of this statement, and in two sentences, write down your point of view. (4 points)

Question Three: (10 points)

Free Writing:

In your ANSWER BOOKLET, write a composition of about 80 words on ONE of the following:

- 1- Some people like doing some sports which require physical abilities while others prefer sports which require mental abilities. Write an article discussing the advantages and disadvantages of each one.
- 2- Protecting the environment is the responsibility of every member of the society. Write an article expressing the importance of keeping the environment safe and suggesting the needed procedures for doing so from your point of view.

| | THE RESERVE OF THE PARTY OF THE | | |
|---|--|--|---|
| | The state of the s | | q K 4 و الاختبارات الامتحانات العامة |
| رالتكميلي (2) | عامة لعام ٢١-٢/ | دراسة الثانوية ال | امتحان سهادة ال |
| د س ان: ۰۰: ۱ ریخ: الثلاثاء ۲۰۲۲/۱/۶ وس: | سود) 209 مدة الامتح | (وثيقة معمية/مع رقم المبحث: 9 | المبحث: اللغة الانجليزية / ف ٢، م ٤ الفرع: جميع الفروع الاكاليمية / خطة (٢٠١٨ أ اسم الطالب: |
| ال الأول على نموذج الإجابة | ث تكون إجابتك عن السوا | بميعها وعددها (٣)؛ بحيد | منحوظة مهمة: أجب عن الأسئلة الآتية م |
| مفحات الامتحان (٣). | الإجابة، علمًا أنّ عدد ص | ن باقي الأسئلة على دفتر | (ورقة القارئ الضوئي)، وتكون إجابتك ع |
| | * | 1 4 | اختر رمز الإجابة الصحيحة في كل فقرة الإجابة (ورقة القارئ الضوئي) فهو النموا |
| * For items (1-15), re answer. | ad each one caref | ully then choose fr | com A, B, C or D the correct |
| I don't think I'd be a A) get cold feet C) play it by ear | very good account | tant. I don't really. B) have a head for D) get it off your | or figures |
| 2. If you want to lose was A) make | | exercise events control of the | ery day. D) draw up |
| 3. In democratic country the parliament. | ies, the majority of | the politicians | their political decisions in |
| A) domination | B) dominant | C) dominance | D) dominate |
| 4. Since they had their b A) domesticity | | | |
| 5. Abeer is very | | | |
| 6. Business Studies is the A) many popular | _ | | opular D) much popular |
| 7. There are not | | | |
| 8. Do you know | | | D) whether |
| | | | SEE PAGE TWO |

PAGE TWO

- 9. Watching movies is not as good as reading books.
 - The sentence which has a similar meaning to the one above is:
 - A) Reading books is as not good as watching movies.
 - B) Watching movies is better than reading books.
 - C) Reading books is better than watching movies.
 - D) Watching movies is as good as reading books.
- 10. Where can I find the nearest supermarket?
 - The correct indirect question of the one above is:
 - A) Do you mind telling me where I could find the nearest supermarket?
 - B) Do you mind telling me where can I find the nearest supermarket?
 - C) Do you mind telling me where could I find the nearest supermarket?
 - D) Do you mind telling me where I can find the nearest supermarket?
- 11. Some writers believe that Shakespeare's works are about true events.
 - The sentence which has a similar meaning to the one above is:
 - A) Shakespeare's works is believed to be about true events.
 - B) Shakespeare's works are believed to be about true events.
 - C) Shakespeare's works believed to be about true events.
 - D) Shakespeare's works have believed to be about true events.
- 12. Asem forgot to do his homework.
 - The sentence which has a similar meaning to the one above is:
 - A) If only Asem hadn't forgotten to do his homework.
 - B) If only Asem didn't forget to do his homework.
 - C) If only Asem forgot to do his homework.
 - D) If only Asem had forgotten to do his homework.
- 13. The sentence which expresses wishes about the present that are impossible to happen is:
 - A) I wish we had lived in a bigger flat.
 - B) I wish we lived in a bigger flat.
 - C) I wish we live in a bigger flat.
 - D) I wish we have lived in a bigger flat.
- 14. I didn't do much work for my exam.
 - The sentence which has a similar meaning to the one above is:
 - A) I wish I hadn't done more work for the exam.
 - B) I wish I do much work for my exam.
 - C) I wish I had done more work for the exam.
 - D) I wish I did more work for the exam.
- 15. is very important. You should try to eat as much fresh fruit and vegetables as you can. It's essential not to become dehydrated so drink lots of water.
 - A) Nutrition /,

B) Nutrition /.

C) Netrition/?

D) Nutretion / !

PAGE THREE

Question Two: (20 points)

Read the following blog carefully, and then in your ANSWER BOOKLET answer all the questions that follow. Your answers should be based on the blog.

My name is Anita. Two summers ago, I spent five months studying Arabic at the German-Jordanian University near Madaba. As my father is originally from Jordan, I grew up speaking Arabic as well as German. However, I had never studied Arabic formally, and when the opportunity came up for me to spend a year in Jordan studying Arabic, I didn't hesitate for one moment.

I have relatives in Jordan and they arranged for me to stay with a wonderful family who live just outside Madaba. I was amazed by the number of international students there, who were not only from Germany, but from all over the world. Most of **them** had studied Arabic to a high level. I'm very familiar with colloquial Arabic, which is what my family speaks and understands. The Arabic class, in Modern Standard Arabic, was challenging, especially the grammar. Every week, we had to learn a vocabulary list of around 50 words. We covered many topics. Living with a family helped to improve my Arabic-speaking skills because I could practice it at home. I really put my back into it, and I earned an A on the course.

What impressed me most about students in Jordan was their behaviour and their attitude to studying. All the students who I met appreciated the importance of their university education and the opportunities it would give them to contribute to their country's prosperity.

- 1. Anita mentioned some aspects that impressed her about students in Jordan. Write down three of them. (6 points)
- 2. Anita was willing to go to Jordan to study Arabic for two reasons. Write them down.

(4 points)

3. What does the underlined pronoun (them) refer to?

- (2 points)
- 4. Find a word in the text which means "being used mainly in informal conversations rather than in writing or formal speech". (2 points)
- 5. Quote the sentence in which Anita states the benefits of living with a family to learn Arabic.

(2 points)

6. International students exchange programme brings some benefits for any society. Suggest two different benefits of such programme. (4 points)

Question Three: (10 points)

Free Writing:

In your ANSWER BOOKLET, write a composition of about 80 words on ONE of the following:

- 1. Distance learning forces many families to change the way they follow the learning of their children. Write an article discussing the previous and the current ways that the families use to follow the progress of their children learning.
- 2. Imagine you were in a holiday with your family last week. Write a review of it. Where did you go? With whom did you go? What were the things you like or dislike? How did you feel at the end of this holiday?

THE END